GMS, INC.

CONSULTING ENGINEERS 611 NORTH WEBER, SUITE 300 COLORADO SPRINGS, COLORADO 80903-1074

TELEPHONE (719) 475-2935 TELEFAX (719) 475-2938

EDWARD D. MEYER, P.E. ROGER J. SAMS, P.E. GREGORY R. WORDEN, P.E. THOMAS A. McCLERNAN, P.E. KEN L. WHITE, P.L.S. DAVID R. FRISCH, P.L.S. MARK A. MORTON, P.E. JASON D. MEYER, P.E.

March 7, 2013

Mr. Wes Weaver, President Weaver Construction Management, Inc. c/o Garney Construction 7911 Shaffer Parkway Littleton, CO 80127 Via Email to: wes@weavercm.com No Hard Copy to Follow

Re:

Harold D. Thompson Regional Water Reclamation Facility (HDTRWRF)

Lower Fountain Metropolitan Sewage Disposal District (LFMSDD)

Dear Wes:

Reference is made to your shop submittal identified as follows:

Submittal No.:

16700-004B

Date of Submittal:

March 5, 2013

Title:

Equipment and Maintenance Building SCADA System

Specification Section:

16700

Manufacturer:

Various

The referenced submittal has been stamped "Make Corrections Noted". Our comments are as follows:

- 1. Regarding the HVAC equipment shutdown contacts, we acknowledge WCMI's response that they are still waiting for that information from their mechanical subcontractor. We strongly suggest the mechanical subcontractor be pressured to provide this information as soon as possible so this issue can be resolved and its associated work completed without further delay. Any revisions required to the instrumentation and control submittal documentation and drawings must be provided in a resubmittal package.
- 2. Regarding the Flotect[®] flow switch submitted, we take no exception to the low flow version and model number submitted. However, the data sheets included in this submittal still indicate the actuation and de-actuation setpoint charts for the standard flow switch model, rather than the required and submitted low flow model. A resubmittal is not required for this item. Please ensure the correct setpoint charts are indicated in the operation and maintenance data to be submitted in the future.
- 3. Regarding the mounting arrangement for the sensors in the aeration basins, there are ongoing discussions of the mounting options. We will continue to coordinate with the Owners, operators, WCMI and their subcontractors to resolve this issue as soon as possible.

Mr. Wes Weaver March 6, 2013 Page 2

Please call if you should have any questions.

Sincerely,

Mark A. Morton, P.E.

MAM/kmw

ec (letter only):

Mr. Jim Heckman, Manager, LFMSDD, Ifmanager@lfmsdd.org

Ms. Cindy Murray, Office Manager, Fountain Sanitation District, fsdistrict@fsd901.org

Mr. Jeff Burst, Project Supt., Weaver Construction Management, Inc., jeff@weavercm.com

Mr. John Jacob, Project Mgr., Weaver Construction Management, Inc., john@weavercm.com

Mr. Adam Roeder, Weaver Construction Management, Inc., aroeder@weavercm.com

Mr. Gerardo Gomez, Garney Construction, ggomez@garney.com

Ms. Solange Huggins, Project Engineer, Garney Construction, shuggins@garney.com

Mr. Mark Reasinger, P.E., Plant Engineering Consultants, Inc., mreasinger@planteci.com

cc (letter only): Mr. Jerry Miller, Resident Project Representative, GMS, Inc.